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In this issue:

· State Legislative Session Drawing to a Close
· Sharing the Drive on Southbound I-405 Press Conference Canceled
· Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting Recap
· LA City Councilmember Weiss and Community Leaders Toured the Metro Gold Line


	State Legislative Session Drawing to a Close

With one week remaining in the State Legislative session, the Senate and Assembly are moving at a rapid pace to dispense with the remaining bills.  The following actions have recently taken place on a number of transportation measures.

SB 375 (Steinberg) has been made a two year bill. This measure would have required Regional Transportation Plans address greenhouse gas issues and would have blocked transportation funds if projects did not conform to the new requirements. Senator Steinberg has expressed his intention to continue working with stakeholders on the bill.

SB 9 (Lowenthal) and AB 995 (Nava) were also both made two year bills.  These measures would have outlined criteria for allocating Goods Movement funding from Proposition 1B.  Representatives from the Southern California consensus group recently conducted briefings in Sacramento on the work done by Southern California stakeholders to develop a goods movement program for the region.  The consensus group will continue to meet and will also continue working with the Administration and Legislative leadership to advance the regional consensus. 

SB 650 (Padilla) will soon be amended to address non transportation issues. This measure would have authorized the use of 65’ buses on dedicated rights of way.  Representatives of organized labor had expressed concerns with the bill and had sought amendments which would have prevented extensions of the Orange Line.  Senator Padilla has expressed his commitment to work with Metro to pursue legislation in next year’s session.  This will allow Metro time to complete the corridor study on the Orange Line extensions and to work with labor representatives to resolve any concerns.

Sharing the Drive on Southbound I-405 Press Conference Canceled

Tomorrow's press conference originally scheduled at 10:00 a.m. to announce the completion of the 2.7-mile High Occupancy Vehicle (HOV, or carpool) lane on the southbound San Diego Freeway (I-405) from Waterford Street (near Sunset Boulevard) to the Santa Monica Freeway (I-10) has been canceled. At this point, no new date for the event has been scheduled.  Board Members will be notified when a new date has been confirmed.

Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting Recap

Today, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board held their regular Board Meeting.  During the meeting, the Board took the following action:

· Approved the Master Cooperative Agreement between the City of Los Angeles Department of Water and Power and the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority;

· Approved the remaining Southern California Gas Company utility relocations; and

· Authorized the CEO to issue a Notice-to-Proceed for Contract Package A2, Corridor Improvements from 23rd Street to Vermont Avenue.  This item was amended by Board Chair Jan Perry.  Chair Perry’s verbal motion directed staff to work with the City of Los Angeles to determine if a lower or no cost solution can be found for the addition of over 2,100 feet of sanitary sewer line not included in the original project.

In addition to the above listed action items, the Board:

· Received an update on the CTC’s recent action to approve $314.6 million for the Expo LRT Project; and

· Received and filed the monthly project status update, which covered the progress of construction, major milestones and a summary of jobs program activities.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, October 4, 2007.
LA City Councilmember Weiss and Community Leaders Toured the Metro Gold Line

Metro, LADOT and Expo staff conducted a tour of the Metro Gold Line for Los Angeles City Councilmember Jack Weiss and a group of community leaders from his district.  The residents, who are from neighborhoods along the potential Expo Phase 2 alignments, received a briefing and observed the at-grade crossing safety features at several Metro Gold Line intersections as well as the noise and vibration mitigations along the segment of the line from downtown Los Angeles to South Pasadena.
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